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Sherwood Hills Neighborhood Association 
With everyone still staying home and trying to keep safe we have 

missed our regular Sherwood Association meetings where we get our 

updates from the Sheriff’s office, county officials and general news 

about the area.  So we just wanted to touch base and let you know 

we are still here to help if you have questions, concerns or 

information to share. 

Visit our NEW County web page (including a map of our 

Neighborhood Association boundaries at: 
https://www.clark.wa.gov/county-manager/ sherwood-hills 

Thank you to our current Board Members: 
Honey and Darrell Bermel ;       Cliff Richard 

 Betty Hennessey Jan and Bill Pinaire; 

 Linda Elms - Emergency Prep Coordinator

For more information call or email 

 Vicki Fitzsimmons, President 360-607-8965

vicki.fitzsimmons@edwardjones.com 

To be added to our email list, write to bridget.mcleman@gmail.com. 

A Gentle Reminder!  Please be mindful of your neighbors when parking 
boats, RVs and extra cars on the street and sidewalks. If you wish to 
report a violation, please use the online form at: 
https://clark.wa.gov/code-administration/report-safety-concern

Food donation time! Lots of people need a little help making ends meet 

due to COVID and lost jobs. Sherwood Neighborhood is helping. On the

second Saturday of even numbered months we put our food donation 

on the front porch by 9 am. Neighborhood volunteers pick it up and leave 

a reusable bag for next time. 

The next collection is Saturday, December 12.

All food goes to Clark County food banks.  Join  us in donating or

collecting by contacting Kate Griffith at ksgriff@msn.com.  

More info at www.ClarkFoodProject.com.

We have an update on the Holly Park Shopping Center (who 

knew it had a name?) . This is the one at 104th St. and Hwy 99 
that  burned down a couple of years ago and it is fairly good 

news. The developer has related to us that many of the previous 

tenants will be renewing their presence in our neighborhood 

there. In the next few weeks we should see much activity in the 

center with the brick facings being applied and finishing touches  

throughout.  The tenants who have committed to renewing 

their presence in our neighborhood are a pet grooming store, a 

veterinarian, Papa Murphy’s, a nail salon, a bookkeeping office 

and of course the corner convenience market.  As you may 

remember, Fatty Patty’s had closed prior to the fire and that 

was a big surprise to all of us but the listing agent said they hope 

to find a restaurant to take over that area as well. 

Across the street, the former Star House Chinese Restaurant 

had become a real eyesore. It is being remodeled into office 

space for 2 new businesses . The interior work is progressing 

now  having been delayed like everything by Covid -19.   This is 

certainly good news indeed.  The site is currently being used as 

the staging area for Hwy 99 road works including  99th and Hwy 99. 

That work includes a sidewalk down Hwy 99  from 99th  to 102nd 

but the main sidewalk down to 117th are way down the list.  The 

cost estimates and a design have been completed but reduced 

grant funding mean  cutbacks from the State Transportation 

Improvement Board. So we’ll continue to wait! 

VOTER INFORMATION!   Check out  https://clark.wa.gov/elections  for all sort s of election
information. Check where your ballots is in the  process at https://voter.votewa.gov/ 
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